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CHIMES
JUNE 26 & JULY 3, 2013

WEEKLY EVENTS

SUNDAYS
9:15am..................................Bible Study
10:00am...............First Foyer Fellowship
10:30am... ..................................Worship
5:30pm ......Prayer & Praise Small Group

MONDAYS
8:00am..........................Ladies’ Aerobics

TUESDAYS
8:00am..........................Ladies’ Aerobics
6:00pm..............................Youth Refuge

THURSDAY
6:45am.... ...........Men’s Prayer Breakfast
8:00am.... ......................Ladies’ Aerobics

FRIDAYS
7:30pm..................... Chinese Fellowship

UPCOMING EVENTS

THURSDAY, JUNE 27
8:00am.................... ........Guatemala Trip 

FRIDAY, JUNE 28
8:00am.. ..........................Guatemala Trip

SATURDAY, JUNE 29
8:00am.. ..........................Guatemala Trip

TUESDAY, JULY 2
5:30pm................... Canada Trip Meeting

WEDNESDAY, JULY 3
No Activities

THURSDAY, JULY 4
Church Offices Closed

THURSDAY, JULY 5
6:30pm..................... Singles’ First Friday

SUNDAY, JULY 7
11:30am.. ................Chinese Love Feast

MONDAY, JULY 8
9:00am.................Vacation Bible School

TUESDAY, JULY 9
9:00am.................Vacation Bible School

WEDNESDAY, JULY 10
9:00am.................Vacation Bible School

The Personnel Committee is excited to announce the invitation to Glen Adkins to come in view of a call as Minister of Music. 
He will be leading worship on June 30th, and the church will vote on this recommendation immediately following the 
service. Glen and his wife, Clista, are no strangers to First Baptist, Shreveport. Clista grew up here and was ordained by our 
church. 
 

Glen has an outstanding background in educational and ministerial experience. He earned his Master of Church Music and 
Doctor of Musical Arts degrees from the Southern Baptist Theological Seminary. He has served as Minister of Music at a 
number of churches, including First Baptist Church, Augusta, Georgia, First Baptist Church Greenville, South Carolina, and 
Emerywood Baptist Church in High Point, North Carolina. He and Clista have a love for missions. In 2007 they accepted a 
three year assignment with the Cooperative Baptist Fellowship to serve in Hungary with the Roma people. 
 

Glen has an incredible background in choral music--both in composition and conducting. He has a history of building 
excellent choir programs for all ages in the church. Glen has also played guitar since he was a teenager, and his current 
church expresses both traditional and contemporary styles of worship. 
 

Glen and Clista have two daughters, Katie Beth Ongena, who lives in Dallas with her husband, Josh, and Mary Adkins, who 
lives in New York City. 
 

Glen is held in tremendous regard for his work in ministry. 
 

Dr. Terry York (Truett Seminary at Baylor University): "Glen Adkins understands every aspect of church music ministry: 
academic, missions, and local church. He is a minister and a musician of the first order." 
 

Dr. David Hull (Pastor, First Baptist Church, Huntsville, Alabama): "He has excelled in developing choirs and in leading 
worship. He is one of the best ministers of music that I know of anywhere. Everywhere he has gone, he has led in renewal.”  
 

Dr. Hardy Clemons (Retired Pastor, First Baptist Church, Greenville): "We hit the bullseye when we hired Glen. He is one of 
the best, across-the-board music/worship people I have ever been exposed to." 
 

Dr. Chuck Bugg (Former Pastor, First Baptist Church, Augusta): "There is no one I have worked with whom I enjoyed any 
more. He did things extraordinarily well." 
 

Dr. Milburn Price (Former seminary professor at Southern Theological Seminary, now at Samford University): "An absolutely 
first rate Minister of Music and person. I strongly recommend him on every point. There are nothing but positive reports from 
members of his choirs and the pastors with whom he has worked." 
 

Dr. Gale Odom: "This recommendation has my heartfelt and enthusiastic endorsement. I look forward to my regular seat in 
the soprano section and to the prospect of being able to participate in worship and in choirs led by Dr. Adkins." 
 

Jeff Raines: "After visiting Glen and Clista's church and spending time with them, I am so excited about the possibilities for 
First Baptist, Shreveport. He is tremendously talented, and they have a great love for music, ministry, the church, and 
missions." 
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Now Receiving Nominations for Deacons to Serve through 2016

The office of Deacon is one of the highest calls to service offered by our church. Particular qualifications are set forth in Acts 6:3-8 
and 1 Timothy 3:8-13. Other practical standards deserve consideration. Each deacon should be a committed, growing Christian; 
support the total ministry and program of our church; attend regularly, unless providentially hindered, all regular services of our 
church; accept the tithe as the norm for proportionate giving; be a consistent, personal witness to the unsaved; demonstrate 
compassion in dealings with all people.
Please give this matter your prayers and then submit names for consideration to the Church Administrator’s office by 
July 31, 2013.
Nominees:______________________________________________________________________________________________

Nominations for Church-Elected Committees are now being accepted 
  

FBC~Shreveport Nominating Committee Guidelines for Lay Leaders and Committee Members (adopted 9/14/11) 
  

Believes in Jesus Christ in whose Person is effected the reconciliation between God and man 
Demonstrates spiritual maturity and follows Christ’s example of loving neighbor as himself 
Must be a regular attender for at least one year and a member of FBC~Shreveport  
Must actively participate in Bible Study and/or a Small Group  
Must actively participate and attend weekly Worship services 
Must be a regular giver and contribute to the church’s budget 
Must serve on the committee one year prior to being named as Chair unless there is a compelling reason not to do so  
Ideally, no one should serve on two committees, unless they serve ex officio on one (which means to serve by virtue of 

office; the ex officio position retains voting privileges) 
Every effort should be made to avoid multiple family members serving on the same committee 

  

Please prayerfully consider this matter and submit your nominations by July 31, 2013, to the Nominating Committee Chair-Elect, 
Nora Greer, at noragreer@bellsouth.net, or the Church Administrator’s office, susie@fbcshreveport.org or (318) 841-8421. 

With Gratitude
We celebrate the over fifty years of service that Ann and Richard Wilmer have dedicated to First Baptist Shreveport. Since joining 
our church in 1960, the Wilmers have faithfully devoted themselves to teaching and loving generations of children that have passed 
through Sunday School. Thank you Ann and Richard for enriching the lives of our young ones and for fulfilling Deuteronomy 6:7’s 
commandment to teach God’s Word diligently to our children. May God’s richest blessings be yours!

Summer Concert Series 
 
We are presenting a Summer Concert Series during the month of July.  All three concerts will take place on Sunday 
afternoons at 6:00 PM in the chapel.Admission is free and open to the public, so invite friends! 
 On July 14, soprano Leah Sayad will present a recital of classical music, including some musical theater repertoire, 
accompanied by Gay Grosz.  In May 2013, Leah Sayad graduated from New York University with a Master’s Degree in Vocal 
Performance in Classical Voice and an Advanced Certificate in Vocal Pedagogy.   
 On July 21, pianists Gay Grosz and her sister Vicki Collinsworth will present a duo recital of four-hand piano music,
including sacred works, classical and lighter repertoire.   
Gay Grosz served on the piano faculty at the Hurley School of Music at Centenary College of Louisiana for 22 years.  She 
has recently taken a position as Minister of Music Ministries at First United Methodist Church in Minden, Louisiana.  Vicki 
Collinsworth currently resides in Tullahoma, Tennessee, where she serves as organist at the First Christian Church in 
Tullahoma and publishes arrangements of piano solo, duet, and organ music. 
 On July 28, Rocky Maddox will perform a variety of sacred and secular repertoire focused on revealing and honoring 
Christ, accompanied by pianist Ruben Reyes.  Currently, Rocky is a mortgage banker with Home Federal Bank and an 
interim music minister at Rose Park Baptist Church. 
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Wednesday, July 17 Columbia Park
Wednesday, July 24 FBC
Wednesday, July 31 Downtown Fountains/Riverwalk

  
FBC has joined the E-TEAM, a cooperative network of churches and institutions doing ministry and church 
development in Ethiopia. We need a team of 4-5 from our church to help with a leadership conference in 
Addis Ababa, Ethiopia, in October. We will be organizing, staffing, and serving behind the scenes so that 
over 500 pastors, missionaries, business leaders, and other Christian workers can receive high quality 
leadership training. Dates: October 9-18 (Optional Tanzania safari extends to Oct 22). Cost: $2500 (some 
scholarships are available, reducing the cost to $1000. The optional safari is $1200). Contact Jeff or RJ for 
more information. Applications are available on the church website or in the church office and are due  
June 30th. 

Meals     Missions
Texadelphia
Monday, July 1
4:00pm - 9:00pm

TBA
Monday, July 8
4:00pm - 9:00pm

Singles’ Movie Night 
Friday, June 28 

6:30pm 
            237 Clearwood Ln.
          home of Nolan Wilson 

 

Remember to bring lawn chairs and a picnic supper.

Please be in prayer 
for the team that will 

travel to Canada
July 22-27

Remember our youth 
in prayer as they 

attend camp 
July 15-19

Applications Due This Sunday, June 30

Domino Night

Thursday, July 18
Activities Center

6:00pm

Items Needed for VBS

>75 brown paper grocery bags
>Artificial ferns or palm fronds

(nothing Christmas-y) 
>5 yds. lightweight linen fabric



Vacation Bible School
July 8-12

9:00am-12:00pm
If you have not registered your child(ren) please do so by 
Friday, July 5. Online registration will be closed at that 
time. Early registration makes for a much smoother first 

day!! If you have not had a chance to register to volunteer 
we still need a lot of help. You can register to volunteer 
and register your child(ren) at www.fbcshreveport.org

543 Ockley Dr.•  Shreveport , LA  71106 
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QUICK FACTS
EMERGENCY NEMBERS

JUNE 29-30
Susie Holton...................... 318-422-7830
JULY 6-7
Jeff Raines........................ 318-220-8125

ATTENDANCE

JUNE 16, 2013
Bible Study.................................. 307
Worship....................................... 372
    Chinese..................................... 9
     Deaf.......................................... 12
JUNE 23, 2013
Bible Study.................................. 312
Worship....................................... 356
    Chinese..................................... 22
     Deaf.......................................... 19

STEWARDSHIP

JUNE 16, 2013
Required................................41,238
Received................................ 25,923
JUNE 23, 2013
Required................................41,238
Received................................ 24,087

2012-2013 BUDGET YEAR TO DATE

Required.................................. 2,144,376
Received................................. 1,735,149

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS !
Birth Announcement

Christian Sympathy to:

NEW BIBLE STUDY MEMBERS!

GIFTS HAVE RECENTLY BEEN GIVEN IN MEMORY OF:

DON BLAIR given by Evelyn Sandifer, Don & Susie Holton; ANNE COOK TABARLET given by Steve Chandler 
& family, Mr. & Mrs. A. Glenn Flournoy, Mary Wilson, Joyce & Frank Crook, Charles & Ann Martin, Kristi Cassels 
Michael

William Grant Cox
Born: June 7, 2013
Parents: Melissa & Ryan Cox
Grandmother: Mary Walley

Ames Edward Carroll
Born: June 14, 2013
Parents: Corinne & Barron Carroll
Grandparents: Martha & John Anderson
Great-Grandmother: Frances Kurz

Joseph Brown in the death of his 
father-in-law, Albert Gonyea, on June 9. 

Jennifer & Matt Catha

Jennifer & Matt Catha -Young Adult 1
Brooke & Judd Chapman - Young Adult 2
Georgia Claire Chapman - Preschool Babies
Kit Bethard - Preschool Babies


